
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

January 26, 2021 

 

 

The Honorable Delores G. Kelley 

Chair 

Senate Finance Committee 

3 East Miller Senate Office Building 

Annapolis, MD  21401-1991 

 

RE: SB 163 – Maryland Medical Assistance Program – Doulas – Letter of Information 

 

Dear Chair Kelley and Committee Members: 

 

The Maryland Department of Health (MDH) respectfully submits this letter of information for Senate 

Bill 163 (SB 13) – Maryland Medical Assistance Program – Doulas.  

 

Please see the attached June 2020 letter from you and Chair Pendergrass stating the mutual 

commitment of MDH and stakeholders to the formation of a doulas workgroup after the 2021 

session. 

 

I hope this information is useful. If you would like to discuss this further, please contact m at (410) 

260-3190 or webster.ye@maryland.gov or Heather Shek, Deputy Director of Governmental Affairs 

at 443-695-4218 or heather.shek@maryland.gov.   

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Webster Ye 

Assistant Secretary 
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June 8, 2020 

 

Robert R. Neall 

Secretary, Maryland Department of Health 

201 W. Preston Street 

Baltimore, MD 21201-2399 

 

 

Dear Secretary Neall, 

 

 

In March of this year we sent you a letter asking the Department of Health to 

convene an interim study group to explore expanding access to doula care through 

Medicaid and other State regulated insurance and on establishing a voluntary 

doula certification program. In response to a request from Webster Ye, based on 

the current public health crisis brought on by Covid–19, we agree it is the best use 

of the department’s time and resources to delay focusing on this issue until the 

2021 interim.   

 

To ensure these questions continue to receive appropriate attention as soon as 

possible, we respectfully ask you to contact the stakeholders that would have been 

included in the study group, including the bill’s sponsors, to encourage the parties 

to meet without the department’s leadership to resolve as many issues as possible 

this interim.  Any questions that remain can serve as the basis for the department’s 

study in 2021.  For reference, we have included again a copy of the proposed 

legislation and our March 2020 letter requesting an interim study.   

 

It would be helpful to receive a letter from your office confirming the intention to do 

the study outlined in our March 2020 letter with the updated parameters discussed 

above and with recommendations to be submitted to the Senate Finance 

Committee and the House Health and Government Operations Committee on or 



before December 1, 2021. We respectfully request this confirmation by 

Wednesday, July 1, 2020. 

 

Thank you for your assistance on this important matter.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Lindsay Rowe, counsel for the House Health and 
Government Operations Committee at 410-946-5350. 

  

Sincerely,  

 

  

Senator Delores G. Kelley, Chairman  Shane E. Pendergrass, Chairman 
Senate Finance Committee   House Health and Government  
        Operations Committee 

 

Cc:  Senator Clarence K. Lam  
 Senator Jill P. Carter 
 Senator Brian J. Feldman  
 Delegate Jheanelle K. Wilkins 
 Delegate Stephanie Smith  
 Nathan McCurdy, counsel to the Senate Finance Committee 

 

















 

 

 

 

 

 

June 19, 2020 

  

 

The Hon. Delores G. Kelley, Chair                            The Hon. Shane E. Pendergrass, Chair 

Senate Finance Committee                                         House Health & Gov’t Ops. Committee 

3 East, Senate Office Building                                    Room 241, House Office Building 

11 Bladen Street                                                       6 Bladen Street 

Annapolis, Maryland, 21401                                 Annapolis, Maryland 21401 

                                                                                

Dear Chairs Kelley and Pendergrass: 

 
Thank you for your correspondence, dated June 8, 2020 and March 11, 2020, to the Maryland 

Department of Health (MDH) regarding expanding access to doula care. We thank the committees 

for their continued interest in this subject and for the continuation of the study of this subject 

through the 2021 interim. 

 
I have asked my Boards and Commission liaison, Kimberly Link, Esq., to work with the 

stakeholders and the bill sponsors of House Bill 1067 (2020) and Senate Bill 914 (2020) to see if 

the issues can be more clearly defined during the 2020 interim and if resolution can be reached on 

the issues throughout the 2021 interim. 

 
Ms. Link will reach out to the stakeholders to encourage the parties to meet on their own at their 

earliest convenience. We hope that useful information can be submitted to the committees before 

December 1, 2021. 

 
Ms. Link will work with Ms. Rowe, counsel for the House Health and Government Operations 

Committee, to keep the committees informed. Should you have any questions, please do not 

hesitate to contact me, Ms. Link at kimberly.link@maryland.gov or Webster Ye, Director of 

Governmental Affairs, at webster.ye@maryland.gov.  

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 

Robert R. Neall 

Secretary 
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